
   

                                                                                                                                                                    
 
 

We usually meet at the Cambridge Bowling Club, Howtree Place, Floreat (near the Forum), at 7.10 am for 7.30 am. 
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Our next Rotary Meeting: Wednesday, 24 November 

   Speaker:  n/a                              Topic: Our Fete post mortem                                                                                   
 

On Duty 24/11/21: 

Speaker intro & thanks: n/a                                                                                  Set up/Pack up: David James 

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS 

 Frank Nathan advised that we still need one more person to help at the Driver Education programme 
(RWADE) to be held on Thursday 2nd December between 9.00 am and about 2.00 pm. Please contact Frank 
asap. Note: there will be no usual meeting on Wednesday 1st December because of this commitment. 

 Please attend a Peace Pole Ceremony at Wembley Primary School if you can; 2.30 pm on Tuesday 23/11/21. 

 Jim Berry gave a summary of the Poppy Day activities which are much appreciated by the RSL. 

 We are likely to order more Rotary shirts soon; expect an email from Pres. Jeremy. 

 At the start of 2022 we will probably have a Curry Truck meal rather than a BBQ at the Bowling Club. 

Coming up soon: Wednesday, 1 December 

Speaker: NO USUAL MEETING THIS DAY  (due to Driver Training event 2/12/21)               Topic: n/a 
 

Speaker intro & thanks: n/a                                                                                  Set up/Pack up: n/a 

NEWS FROM OUR LAST MEETING 
Frank Nathan led a discussion about the arrangements for Saturday’s Fete at St Edmund’s Church, Pangbourne Street, 
Wembley (20th November). Preparations have been busily underway, and the next two days will be spent setting up 
the various stalls. We need to be flexible in our approach, as space is at a premium. On Saturday we are urged to 
arrive at 6.00 am to complete the set-up for an 8.00 am start although some customers are likely to be there well 
before that time. Those who can should wear their Rotary shirts and caps, and we should park away from the Church 
at places such as the Wembley Autocare on Grantham Street. The Kids Alley section needs some young people to 
man it, so any available grandchildren should be roped in asap! Credit card facilities will be available, and customers 
using this facility will be issued with a docket at the purchase point which they will take to one of four stations for 
payment. The paid docket will then be exchanged for the goods back at the stall, and the docket should go into the 
stall’s till. Floats will be provided for each stall and there will be regular collections of cash from each stall as the day 
progresses. Please do your best to sell our Rotary bags to customers at $5 each as a way for them to manage their 
purchases whilst adding to our coffers! Tokens will be provided for early starters to claim a complimentary egg & 
bacon roll from the Sausage Sizzle stall, and tea or coffee will be available to all workers free of charge. After the 
event, leftover stocks will be taken to the Paraquad Centre, and a truck will be made available to deal with debris. 
Good luck everyone, and thanks for taking part in this major fundraiser! 

 
 
 
 

Birthdays: Leonie Pearse (3 Dec); David James (6 Dec); Max Puddey (13 Dec); Sybil Burns (13 Dec)  
Wedding anniversaries: Peter & Sybil Burns (4 Dec); Roger & Pam Veary (14 Dec); Brian & Heather Downing (15 Dec)  

Rotary anniversaries: Manny Petrelis (’71) 

IF A MEMBER CAN’T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY EARLY MONDAY MORNING 

Either by telephone (0438 462 917 or 9446 2917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au). Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary 

My golf coach reckons I stand too close to my ball – after I’ve hit it! 

mailto:libbylarsen@westnet.com.au

